Office of the City Clerk

Matthew Trennum 905-227-6613 ext. 226 matthew.trennum@thorold.ca

City of Thorold

3540 Schmon Parkway P.O. Box. 1044 Thorold, ON L2V 4A7

Where Ships Climb The Mountain...

May 5, 2022

Sent ELECTRONICALLY

Re: Thorold City Council Submission - Bill 109

At its meeting held on May 3rd, 2022, Thorold City Council adopted the following resolution respecting Council's submission to the Province pertaining to Bill 109 and the recommendations proposed by the Province's Housing Affordability Task Force:

THAT Report CC2022-39 **BE RECEIVED** for information and **BE CIRCULATED** to Regional Council, Niagara's Local Area Municipalities, Local MPPs and AMO.

Please find appended to this correspondence, a copy of Report CC2022-39 and the City's submission to the Province for your information.

Yours truly,

Matthew Trennum

City Clerk